
Town of Stockbridge 

Monthly Town Board Minutes 

7:00 p.m. Wednesday September 5, 2018 

Stockbridge Community Hall 

 

Chairman Ken Schaefer called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Present were Supervisor Connie Loewe, Supervisor 

Jeff Yelton, Clerk Janene Van Hoorn, Treasurer Ralph Schmid, Road Supervisor Jerry Ortlieb and two town residents.   

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

The Clerk verified that notices were posted.  

Jeff Yelton made a motion to approve the agenda.  Seconded by Connie Loewe.  Motion Carried.   

Public Comment:  None 

Ken Schaefer made a motion to approve the August meeting minutes as printed. Seconded by Connie Loewe.  Jeff 

Yelton Abstained.   Motion Carried. 

Town roads, equipment and buildings discussion:  Ortlieb updated the board on road work.  Discussion of Wisconsin 

Public Service utility work and permits occurred.  Ortlieb updated the board on flooding issues.  Quinney Road near 

the lake had issues with material washing in the ditch.  Blasted stone has been placed in a drainage easement in 

Grogan’s Maple Hills Subdivision.  Spectrum cable was damaged by town equipment driving over the ground while 

placing stone.  Spectrum Cable is responsible for repairing their cable.  The new culverts on Lakeshore Drive 

performed well during the recent storm water event.  Purchase of replacement fire air packs for the Fire Department 

was discussed.  The board took the stance that the purchase of air tanks was put on hold due to the purchase of a 

new fire truck and more air pack information is needed, at a later date, before any amount would be budgeted.   

Development of a manure hauling ordinance-no new information was presented.  Schaefer has no meetings to 

report on.   

Discussion on spreading of manure, water issues and possible restrictions in vulnerable areas of the town occurred.  

Jeff Yelton gave the board background information on manure spreading and ground water quality ramifications of 

that hauling.  Ken Schaefer asked that county data be provided to the board to back up water quality issues in the 

town.  Jeff Yelton will arrange for county representation at the October meeting. 

Review correspondence/communications: Communications were reviewed. 

The Treasurer’s Report was presented. Jeff Yelton made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented.  

Seconded by Connie Loewe.  Motion Carried. 

Connie Loewe made a motion to approve and pay the bills as presented to the board.  Seconded by Jeff Yelton.  

Motion Carried.  

Being no further business, Jeff Yelton made a motion to adjourn.  2nd by Connie Loewe.  Meeting adjourned 8:04 

p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,   

 

Janene Van Hoorn, Stockbridge Town Clerk 

 

 

 


